Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Sept. 19, 2016
**Attendance (from sign-in):  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Brett Nunn, Youth Shooting Sports;  Bethel Moore, County Mountys;  Laura Kitchen, Council Treasurer;  Danell Swim-Mackey, Discovery 4-H Club;.  Meg Amos, Wild Clovers;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys

**VP Linda Gately called the meeting to order at 6:40pm.  Around the room to introduce ourselves.  US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge.  M/S/C to accept the 8/1 minutes as presented.

**Welcome to new club/project leader Brett Nunn!  Has been in contact with Clallam’s 4-H shooting sports.  May begin with air rifles like Clallam uses.  Would like an indoor location (33 ft with screens & curtains)to shoot.  Possibly the fairgrounds. (discuss SIK with LH & Tanya)
**M/S/C to accept the Treasurer’s Report as given:  Dedicated funds of $32,407.30 + Operating funds of $878.48 = $33,285.78 Balance.   Change to be made:  $200 shown added to the “Coord. Expenses” line item needs to be moved to the “4-H Building” line item.  WSU will be matching this $200 soon, which will go into the “4-H Bldg” line item.  M/S/C to reimburse Tanya for $193.59 county fair 4-H Bldg receipts, which is about half of what she actually spent.  She will pay the other half herself.

**Discussion about State Fair/Puyallup vs our county fairs.  And our county fair vs other county fairs.  Ours is the best.

**A thank you to everyone who helped to make yesterday’s “Chichen Coop” raffle ticket sales at the Chimacum Farmers’ Market warm and welcoming and fun!  Chickens, Rudy the dog, Minnie the goat and County Mounty horses!  We need to continue to build a relationship between Jeff. Co. 4-H and the many young families now involved with our county’s farms.

**2015-16 (10/1 – 9/30) 4-H Volunteer Hours MUST be entered by 9/30.  Tanya’s Elevated wooden nickel bribe still available…..    Form with instructions passed out.

**Sign-up clipboard passed around for 5 more opportunities to sell “Chicken Coop” raffle tickets at PT Coop & PT Farmers Market.   A press release will go into the papers asap.  Thank you to Discovery 4-H Club for building this beautiful coop.  The kit cost $270.19.  Council voted to pay $200.  We have sold almost $200 worth of tickets.  Council may want to consider reimbursing the $70.19 so Discovery 4-H Club does not have to cover it. (They already provided the labor….)

**In looking at our “Fundraising Clover” paper (how our Council-raised funds need to be/should be distributed) discussion about using the newly-created form handed out (“Promotional/Fundraising Log”)  for recording who volunteers and for how long in relationship to determining funds distribution for grants and merit-based financial support.

**County Fair Premium Checks given to clubs in attendance.  Checks for clubs not represented will be in the 4-H Office.  Contact Tanya asap to pick them up.

**Next Monday, Sept. 26th:  New 4-H Leader Orientation.  For main club leaders, project leaders, activity leaders, resource leaders, teen leaders, or anyone who needs a “refresher”.  5:30pm.  In the Marina Room, Point Hudson, same building as the Shanghai Restaurant.

**Monday, Oct. 3rd:  County-wide, annual KICK OFF (mandatory) for all leaders and others who value & support our Jeff. Co. 4-H Program.  (from LH:  Our county Program supports all of us.  So we need to come together and support it.)  6-8pm.  Again, in the Marina Room.  Tanya will bring soup.  Everyone else bring finger food to share.  Bring your own beverages.     Tonight is the last time:  All 4-H Record Books and paperwork/forms (passed out at tonight’s meeting) must be turned in (for year-end pins and other awards for Oct. 16th)
**Sunday, Oct. 16th:  Our county-wide 4-H Celebration and Awards.  In the 4-H Bldg at the fairgrounds.  3pm set up.  Begins at 5pm.  Pot Luck dinner.  Bring food to share with about 100 people.  Donation of paper goods also welcomed (plates, napkins, plastic flatware….)  Each club is asked to donated a raffle prize (50 cent tickets) which will be raffled off to help cover the cost of the pins and awards given out on this night.   Tonight will also be the last opportunity to buy “Chicken Coop” raffle tickets ($2 ea or 3/$5) and the winning “Chicken Coop” ticket will be drawn tonight.  (Winner need not be present).  Please email your 4-H club(and fair) photos for Oct., 2015 – Sept., 2016, to Tanya     tanya.barnett@wsu.edu by Oct. 10th so they can be included in the annual “Celebrate Jeff. Co. 4-H” power point that Tanya will put together and show tonight.  EVERYONE STAYS TO CLEAN UP!!! (the Fair Office would love to have them also:  jeffcofairgrounds@olypen.com   before Oct. 10th, if possible)

**3 forms due 10/3 with completed 4-H record books passed out tonight:  List of Year-end pin requirements,  Form to order Year-end pins to be awarded,   Form for those 4-Hers who earned a year-end pin and club or project leaders want to nominate them for “Medals” (project or activity).

**Discussion about what 4-H Record Books Jefferson County will use this 2016-17 4-H year.  M/S/C that what WA State 4-H has on line will be our default 4-H record book.  Tanya passed out a Level II record book to each club present.  Danell volunteered her husband (thank you!) to help us make sure our 4-Hers will be able to do them on line.  Special note:  For this new 4-H year, each club/project is to provide Tanya NOW/ASAP with a copy of what your project’s record book will look like for this 2016-17 4-H year.   She needs them now to train new leaders.

**Teen Rally is Oct. 28 – 30.  Briefly touched on using Fruit Money (line item) to pay for teens & chaperones to attend.  Would be merit-based;work must be done.   Teen Rally just a ferry ride away at Ft. Casey.  So close!  We need to send our 4-Hers.

**The newly-organized Quilcene Afterschool Program started today.  4-H is partnered with the Y and numerous other organizations.  2 super new teachers.  Tues. & Thurs. – program like Cedar Root.  Other 3 days – varied program including working in the school garden.  We are actively recruiting teens to be teen assistants/mentors for Q Afterschool.  Can commit to 1 to 5 days a week.  Work counts as Community Service.  Is unpaid, but a completed commitment at the end of the school year could bring a $100 - $200 bonus, paid by our 4-H Council.  Money to do this is already a line item in our treasury and Q Afterschool will be asked to fundraise to keep money available for these bonuses.  Interested teens need to contact Tanya ASAP.

**Tanya passed out the draft copy of the new WA State 4-H Policy.  Everyone will receive 10/3 and we will go over it then, at our KICK  OFF.
**4-H Council Officers will be elected Oct. 3.  Laurie H. (Sec.)  and Laura K.(Treasurer) are both willing to stay on another year unless someone is willing to step up.  Linda G. (VP) would like to see someone new take the VP position and bring new energy to Council.  Felecia could not be here tonight, so we do not know about her Council President position.

**Brett Nunn shared about his new youth shooting sports 4-H club.  Is open to ages 8 and above.  The Jeff. Co. Sportsmen Assoc. is very enthusiastic to be working with 4-Hers.  Is bringing new blood into their group.  Brett can be reached at  brettnunn@hotmail.com  He has great adult support and hopes for equally excited 4-H members.
**Evaluation forms will be available at our next meeting which will allow us to reflect on Tanya’s work for us this past year, her first year ever in 4-H.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm





Submitted by L Hampton 
